
 

 

 

 

Circular No. 39/07-2024 

July 09, 2024 

To 

The Secretaries 

All Affiliated District Units – AFI 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

The Athletics Federation of India (AFI) is very deeply involved in the 

development of Athletics in the country and its flagship programme is National 

Inter District Junior Athletics Meet (NIDJAM) where the athletes can participate 

at the grass root level and get chance to participate in the national level through 

their districts.  AFI is responsible for paying the free travel to these apart from 

free boarding and lodging.  AFI has repeatedly requested all the districts to send 

their district bank account number alongwith PAN number, enable us to transfer 

the money to these districts, but unfortunately 344 districts have not passed on 

this information to AFI. 

 

You are requested to open your bank account and send details to AFI not later 

than 25th July 2024, failing which it will be considered that your district is not 

active and action will be taken accordingly. 

 

I would also like to remind you that lot of districts who failed to send their teams 

for NIDJAM were disaffiliated and State Associations will be asked to make new 

Office Bearers who can run Athletics activities and function efficiently. 

 

Regards, 

Ravinder Chaudhry 

Secretary, AFI 


